MINUTES

COMMUNITY PRESERATION COMMITTEE

Regular Meeting of Thursday, April 11, 2013


Present:
Jane Lopes, Mark Belanger, Josephine Ruthwicz, David Maddigan, Dave Thomas and Janet Miller

Absent:
Maureen Franco, Michael Maddigan and Ted Eayrs

Others:
Dean Harrison, Colleen Lieb – Recording Secretary, Ruth Geoffroy – Town Planner and Trisha Cassady – Conservation Commission Agent

The Chairman called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM in the Community room at 8 Benton Street.  The meeting was recorded by cable television.

SHOE SHOP PLACE

Dean Harrison, Developer, is present for the discussion.  Dean talks about the work to be done on the building.  The windows will be replaced and an HVAC will be installed on the roof.  It is hoped that the funding will be approved and that it is only a matter of time.  J. Lopes speaks about the CPA funding and support from the Town.  There is discussion on how the funds would be taken from the Affordable Housing portion.  The rents will be set at 60% of Median Income for this area and will meet the Section 8 voucher Fair Market Rents (FMRs); all units will qualify for the Town’s affordable housing inventory.  There are a total of 24 units.  Dean Harrison agrees to research the correct wording on the Affordable Housing restriction with all lenders.

MIDDLEBORO OPEN SPACE PRIORITIES

Ruth Geoffroy and Trisha Cassady are present for the discussion.  R. Geoffroy and Trisha Cassady present to the Committee the Open Space Resources that are available in the Town.  There is a discussion on some of the property in Town that has a higher value for preservation, such as the Soule Homestead.  There is a review of the focus area which would be natural resources to the Town.  It is noted that partnerships with other entities to provide more capacity for funding.  R. Geoffroy reviews the active properties that are currently being looked at and some future projects.

MINUTES

The minutes of the March 14, 2013 meeting were reviewed.  There is one change noted.

Motion:  To approve the March 14, 2013 minutes,

By Dave Thomas


Seconded by J. Ruthwicz


VOTE:  8-0-0

OLD BUSINESS

Review of Action Items –Jane speaks about the resistance to put remote participation as a discussion on the agenda of the Board of Selectmen.  It is noted that the Town Manager and Selectmen are not interested in discussion it at this time.  This will be resubmitted again after the local elections.  Jo completed the wording correction to the warrant article.  Jo arranged meeting with Dean Harrison.  Mark updated the CPA Plan on the website.  The members will be attending the upcoming warrant review with the Board of Selectmen to speak on their articles.  There is discussion on the progress made with Stuart on the budget.  There is discussion on the King Information System invoice and the request for payment in 30 days.  This can be voted just prior to Town Meeting to get the process moving.

Preservation Restriction Subcommittee

Mark discusses preservation restrictions.  There is reference to the recent approval of the organ renovation and how that could be restricted.  There is discussion on a less restrictive agreement that applies to all applicants.  Mark discusses documentation and storage.  There is office space that will be needed.  The Subcommittee will contact Stuart regarding the process.  

Treasurer Report

It is reported that the funds must be reallocated every year for that Fiscal Year, but the remaining balance in each reserve account does roll over into the next year.  Under the direction of the CPA bills can be signed off on and funding is in the account.

NEW BUSINESS

Mark talks about the Coalition Steering Committee.  Jane notes the CPC Regional Meeting will be held on May 23rd.  

Jane notes that Mo will have a conflict with the Thursday schedule because the School Committee meets on the 2nd and 4th Thursday’s.  

It is agreed that the proposal for Grant Agreements will be presented at the next meeting.

ACTION ITEMS

1. Colleen to contact ConCom to do joint request to BOS re remote participation

2. Mark to post tonight’s Power Point presentation on website- to be forwarded from Trish

3. Mo to set up separate accounting report to monitor projects

4. Jo to contact Cemeteries to request extension if project will not be completed by 6/30/13

5. Jo to contact Allison requesting extension for invoice to be approved at 5/9/13 CPA meeting

6. Preservation Restriction Sub-committee to meet and discuss requirements

7. Mark to work on grant agreement

8. Jo to contact Trish and/or Ruth re preservation restrictions

9. Jo to get housing restriction from Dean’s consultant in Maynard

10. Mo to reach out to other communities as to document management

11. Mo to contact Coalition –clarification of funds remaining in admin account transferred at end of FY to Budge Reserve account or remain in Admin account

12. Members to attend 4/22/13 town meeting re CPA warrant articles

13. Jo to notify all grantees that the monthly reports are due

14. Jo to work with Colleen re minutes

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Thursday, May 9, 2013 at 7:00 PM.

MOTION:  To adjourn the regular sessions meeting of the Community Preservation Committee.

By Dave Thomas


Seconded by Dave Maddigan


Vote:  8-0-0

Respectfully Submitted by,

________________________________

Colleen Lieb, Recording Secretary

List of Documents And Other Exhibits Used By The Body At The Meeting

1. April 11, 2013 and April 22, 2013 minutes

2. Middleboro Open Space Plan Presentation 
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